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26th March 2023 

  
 
Dear Parent/Carer 

 
Public Health teams for North Northamptonshire Council and West Northamptonshire Council 
are in the process of capturing the current health and wellbeing needs of children and young 
people.  The purpose of this is to understand where the demands are for services and where 
improvements can be made across the county.  As you are a parent or guardian of a child or 
children aged 0-19 (or a young person with special educational needs up to the age of 25), we 
would like to hear your views.   
 
You can participate by completing this short survey.  It should take no longer than 15 minutes, 
and your identity will be anonymised in line with the Data Protection Act 2018 and General Data 
Protection Regulation (GDPR). 

 
The information you provide will be used to ensure that future services are designed to meet the 
health and wellbeing needs of children, young people and families across Northamptonshire. 
 
Please have your say.  Thank you in advance for your help and support. 

 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 

Public Health  
North Northamptonshire Council  
 

https://northnorthants.citizenspace.com/public-health/0-19s-cyp-hna-pc/
https://northnorthants.citizenspace.com/public-health/0-19s-cyp-hna-pc/

